
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 3 AUGUST 2006 


IOS.68/06
WORK PROGRAMME

The Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer submitted the Work Programme for the Committee for 2006/07 and sought the views of Members regarding matters for subject reviews in 2006/07.

Following discussion, Members agreed that the following topics be chosen for subject reviews in 2006/07:-

Planning Obligations (through Section 106 Agreements);

Disability Issues – to include issues relating to dropped kerb provision, car parking for persons with disabilities and also sensory issues;

The Chairman said that he would prepare a paper for the next meeting on energy issues as a potential subject review.

Consideration was given to a subject review of the Car Parking Strategy.  At a meeting of the Executive in August 2004 the Portfolio Holder had reported that a comprehensive review of parking policy would be carried out in conjunction with the Local Transport Plan Review.  It was agreed that the Executive be requested to provide an update on progress with reviewing the car park strategy.

With regard to the subject review into Planning Obligations, Members noted that a training session in Planning matters was to be held shortly.  Whilst this was aimed at Development Control Committee Members, it was open for any Member of the City Council to attend.  The Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer was requested to let Members know the date for this training as it would be helpful for Members of this Committee to attend.

RESOLVED –1.  That the following topics be chosen for subject reviews in 2006/07:-

Planning Obligations (through Section 106 Agreements);

Disability Issues – to include issues relating to dropped kerb provision, car parking for persons with disabilities and also sensory issues;

2. That it is noted that the Chairman is to prepare a paper for the next meeting on energy issues as a potential subject review.

3. That the Executive be requested to provide an update on progress with reviewing the car park strategy.

4.  That the Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer be requested to advise Members of the date for the Planning training as it would be helpful for Members of this Committee to attend.







